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REPORT TO: HOUSING, DUNDEE CONTRACT SERVICES AND ENVIRONMENT 
SERVICES COMMITTEE - 1st JULY 2009 

 
REPORT ON: PURCHASE OF VEHICLES 
 
REPORT BY: HEAD OF WASTE MANAGEMENT 
 
REPORT NO: 340-2009 
 
 
1.0 PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
1.1 To authorise the purchase of the vehicles listed below, which are to be used for a 

range of services within the Waste Management Department. 
 
 
2.0 RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
2.1 It is recommended that the offers detailed from the suppliers below are accepted. 
 
 2 - 32t hookloaders     Scania UK  £224,550 
 2 - 26t refuse collection vehicles  Dennis Eagle Ltd £256,900 
 1 - 23t glass recycling vehicle   Terberg Matec UK £128,750 
 2 - street/precinct sweepers   AEBI Schmidt UK £117,010 
 1 - 1.5t car derived van   A M Phillip Ltd  £9,916 
 

The vehicles are to be procured via Scotland Excel Vehicle Framework Contract. 
 
 
3.0 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
3.1 The total cost of the vehicles is £737,126.  Provision for this expenditure has been 

made in the Waste Management Department's Capital Budget for 2009/10. 
 
 
4.0 MAIN TEXT 
 
4.1 The vehicles recommended for purchase in paragraph 2 will replace existing vehicles 

which have reached the end of their economic life. 
 
4.2 In order to assist the Council in meeting the objectives of its Carbon Management 

Plan, the vehicles to be purchased are fitted with engines of Euro 4 and Euro 5 
standard which are the cleanest emission versions available.  All of the vehicles listed 
above are being procured via the Scotland Excel framework which includes 
environmental performance as part of it contract award criteria. 

 
 
5.0 POLICY IMPLICATIONS 
 
5.1 This Report has been screened for any policy implications in respect of Sustainability, 

Strategic Environmental Assessment, Anti-Poverty, Equality Impact Assessment and 
Risk Management. 

 
5.2 There are no major issues. 
 



 
 
 
 
6.0 CONSULTATIONS 
 
6.1 The Chief Executive, Depute Chief Executive (Support Services), Depute Chief 

Executive (Finance) and Head of Finance.  There have been no issues arising from 
the consultation. 

 
7.0 BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 
None 
 
 
Jim Laing, Head of Waste Management DATE:  8th June 2009 
 
 


